

BULCOTE PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES

of the Annual Parish Meeting on Monday 19th May 2025 at 6.30pm in The Old School Building, Burton Joyce

Chairmans	Was read aloud by the Chairman and questions and matters for the
Report	attention to the Parish Council were invited.

The Following were items brought to the attention of the Parish Council by members of the public

Potholes	Throughout the whole village but Old Main Road, The Spinney and The
	Ridings were mentioned. The Chairman to email Councillor Jackson
	to discuss further and request and inspection. It was noted that until
	the Bulcote Farm Development is completed there will be no pothole
	repairs on the route they plan to use for access.
Seating	The trees on the Village Green will need to be tidied up to allow for a
area on	seating area around the tree as discussed previous - To do this we will
Village	need TPO permission for the Village Green area. The Chairman to
Green	email highways.
Footpath	Update is needed as the notice of closure and extension to this has
past	now passed with no further work being undertaken. The Parish
Bulcote	Council to investigate.
Church	
Flooding	Highways are responsible for two of the culverts passing under the
	A612 – Via Highways were in the village today clearing these culverts
	around The Paddocks and West walls.
	Public spoke about erosion of the area due to water now flowing more
	freely and this is a concern.
	Public raised concerns about property resilience schemes which were
	promised 2 years ago – The Chairman is due to meet with Ross
	Marshall on June 11th so will discuss this and report back to the
	Parish Council.
	Severn Trent bore holes - PC not advised about this as it falls into a
	neighbouring Parish but the Chairman will contact BJ Parish Council
	to discuss.
Overgrown	These are the responsibility of homeowners and need keeping tidy
hedges	which will help with road and footpath widths. Emails are sent out to
	villagers re: clearing watercourses and cutting hedges and this will
	continue as a gentle reminder.
Litter	Primarily areas around the village green and along the A612 were very
picking	bad earlier in the year but have been recently assessed as not being as



severe as it was due to residents ad-hoc litter picking whilst out walking – thank you to those who do! **The Parish Council will re-visit if a whole village litter pick is needed in the autumn.**